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gwright@uidaho.edu 
 
Project Abstract: The University of Idaho will provide technical assistance in all 
phases of the implementation of a pika monitoring protocol in 2012 at Craters of the 
Moon National Monument and Preserve in Idaho and Glacier National Park in Montana. 
Examples of technical assistance include development of appropriate sampling designs, 
development of Access databases for management of monitoring data, data collection in 
parks in 2012, data analysis, development and design of communication products that 
explain the monitoring results, and an annual report for each park formatted and 
reviewed for the Natural Resource Technical Report series.   
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